

Lazer Ridley WMCCL Committee Meeting

Monday 25th June 2018

Present

Gordon Siers
 David Garrett
 John Potts
 Peter Varian
 David Mellor
 Mick Davies
 Joseph Wilks
 Gary Rowing Parker
 Peter Mooney
 Sally Potts

Apologies

David Jennings
 Matt Harris
 Martin Eadon

- | | | | |
|----|--------------------------------------|--------|-----------|
| 1/ | Minutes of last meeting - | Agreed | |
| 2/ | Treasurer Report | | |
| | Balance @ bank 25 th June | | £16547-86 |

Recent expenditure includes:

Room Hire	£40-00
Print Cartridge	£38-99
Midland Champs	£100-00
Presentation Catering	£800-00
Trophies	£1400-00
Catering	£800-00
AGM Food	£8-39
A Whitehouse	£100-00
Website	£126.46

Recent Income:

Islabikes	£575-00
Madison	£2000-00
Misc	£10

3/ Event Schedule

9 th September	Redditch
16 th September	Solihull
23 rd September	Stratford
30 th September	MSW
14 th October	Halesowen
21 st October	RLSCC
28 th October	Wyre Forest?
4 th November	Blackwall
11 th November	Newport
2 nd December	Midland Champs – no volunteer organizer

9th December Worcs St Johns
23rd December RLSCC

Some dates and venues subject to confirmation

- 4/ General League Programme
Entry on the day
League registration opens 1st July and is subject to early closure once category limits hit
Registration fees maintained at £5 (up to age 16); £10 (16+) & £5 (for supporters)
Ridley is unlikely to be represented by Madison going forward so this may impact on numbers, flags etc. Possibility of Genesis brand replacing Ridley.
New set of numbers to be ordered, possibly incl Genesis brand
Madison on board for coming year although DM to speak and reconcile some open issues as our contact has recently moved on from Madison
- Rotor have contacted us expressing an interest in supporting the league in some shape or form, suggested an Ezy up for timekeeper may be a good option
- 5/ GDPR
General discussion around the topic and implications for the league.
As we are using BC league manager tool we are covered by BC's policies etc
Resources are available on the BC site
GRP to look into the subject and advise if any specific implications of us to take into account
Website to be amended to ref GDPR
Question raised about how long sign on sheets are required to be kept? BC to advise
- 6/ Commentator
DM has spoken with AE as a risk assessment is required for each event
Imperative attendance is from 30mins before first race
DM to see if AE wishes to purchase the PA System for a nominal fee
Service level agreement to be agreed
- 7/ Matt Ellis had approached DG re holding regional coaching sessions. In principle the league would be supportive. ME was suggested as an obvious contributor.

AOB

Discussion about how we attract more women into cyclo cross. Suggestion to approach Isla Rowntree to see if she would be supportive of reimbursing league registration fees of any women who ride min 50% of the league events during the year.
Gridding of Youth boys and girls to be mixed
MH advised all last season's prizes have been paid
First Aid – look at block booking of a suitable First Aid provider for all league events. SDM has names of some possible providers
Maintain entry fees at current level for the coming season but where required/appropriate charging for car parking is an option for organisers

Next Organisers Meeting: Monday 13th August 18 - 7pm Friary Leisure Centre, Lichfield

Unrestricted